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PPSS-35010459-2547 

MOVED by Vern McConnell, SECONDED by Sandy Sinclair that the Juan de Fuca Land 
Use Committee recommends to the Capital Regional District Board: 
That a statement of concurrence be provided to Rogers Communications for the proposed 
45 m radio communication and broadcasting antenna system on Section 42, Otter District 
Except That Part Lying 50 feet on Each Side of the Centre Line of the Right of Way Shown 
on Plan 121 RW and Except That Part in Plan EPP63580. 

CARRIED 
 
7. Development Permit with Variance Applications 

a) DV000077 – Lot 3, Sections 45-A and 46-A, Highland District, Plan 22641 (6606 Mark 
Lane) 
Iain Lawrence spoke to the staff report for the application for a development permit with 
variance to address the Steep Slope development permit (DP) guidelines and to vary the 
front yard setback requirement for the purpose of constructing an accessory building in 
the Community Residential - One (CR-1) zone. 
 
Iain Lawrence highlighted the subject property map and site plan with proposed garage 
location. It was advised that the staff recommendation should note that the request is to 
reduce the front setback from 6 m to 1.3 m. 
 
Iain Lawrence directed attention to the submissions of support included in the 
supplementary agenda. 
 
The Chair confirmed that the applicant was not present. 
 
MOVED by Vern McConnell, SECONDED by Sandy Sinclair that the Juan de Fuca Land 
Use Committee recommends to the Capital Regional District Board: 
That Development Permit with Variance DV000077, for Lot 3, Sections 45-A and 46-A, 
Highland District, Plan 22641, to authorize construction in a Steep Slope Development 
Permit Area, and to vary the Comprehensive Community Plan for Willis Point, Bylaw No. 
3027, Schedule B, Part III, Section 22(2)(d)(i) by reducing the front setback from 6 m to 
1.3 m for construction of a carport be approved. 

CARRIED 
 

b) DV000079 – Lot 1, District Lot 155, Renfrew District, Plan 18813, Except that Part in 
Plans 31230 and VIP59413 (6402, 6410, and 6340 Cerantes Road) 
Iain Lawrence spoke to the staff report for the application for a development permit with 
variance to address the Shoreline Protection development permit (DP) guidelines, to vary 
the maximum height of an accessory building, and to address the minimum required 
exterior side yard setback for the purpose of authorizing a two lot subdivision and 
construction of a garage. 
 
Iain Lawrence highlighted the subject property map, proposed subdivision plan and site 
plan with variance. It was advised that the staff recommendation should state that the 
requested variance is to increase the maximum height of an accessory building from 4.8 m 
to 6.9 m, not 5.8 m as was noted in the staff report. 
 
Iain Lawrence confirmed that no comments were received in response to the notice of 
intent mailed to adjacent property owners within 500 m of the subject property. 
 
The Chair confirmed that the applicant was not present.  
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